UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

December 19, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
December 19, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes: Todd motioned to approve the November 21, 2017 Meeting minutes, Heidi seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the November 21, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey, Jay Mowery, Steve Wiser and Kim Wiser
Jay Mowery informed us that he would be contacting the county and withdrawing his elected position as auditor for Upper Mifflin township, as he cannot hold that office since he is Chair of the Upper Mifflin Township Planning Commission.  The supervisors are aware that they must appoint an auditor at the re-organizational meeting in January.  He also spoke about Elmer King’s butcher shop and does not believe that there is a lot that anyone can do since we do not have zoning.  However, he would like to look into a remedy of the drain system.  He suggested a sign ordinance for the township and said to check with Greg Alleman regarding it.  Lastly, he suggested that the township should consider “tightening up” the nuisance ordinance this coming year.  The supervisors said that they will address this.
Kim Wiser brought plans that she is intending on taking to the planning commission, but wanted to run by the supervisors first.   It is basically going to be swap of property with the Great War Association; however, it does include a 200 foot right of way.  The supervisors discussed it and told her that she needs to bring to the Planning Commissions attention, as well as, Vince Elbel, before anything else.  Mrs. Wiser stated that she will be in touch with them.

Correspondence: 
There was a reply from the FAA regarding the low flying aircraft.  They explained that at this time there is nothing that they can do other than to monitor the planes.  



Heidi informed everyone about the Friendship Hose dinner on January 19, 2018.  She informed that an RSV P is required by January 12, 2018.

Old Business:
  2018 Budge – Todd motioned to pass, Heidi seconded, all were in favor and the budget was passed.


  Gym – Only discussion was that the furnace and water heater were agreed upon together to be paid by both townships.



  Auditor – See above visitors (Jay Mowery)

New Business:  No new business
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz was not present.
Road Master Report:  Dale had nothing new to report.
Permit Report:  There was one permit.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was not present.

Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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